
May 31, 2023 

 

 
 
 
Attention: Dealer Principal 
[Dealer] 
[Address] 
[City, ST ZIP] 
 

 

Safety Recall Notice 
NHTSA Recall #23V-249 

Nikola Corporation in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Safety Act, is conducting 
a Voluntary Safety Recall Campaign to replace the Bendix Park Valve Module (PVM) in all MY 
2022-2024 Nikola Tre BEV trucks with VIN numbers 1N9APB1A4N2393001 through 
1N9APB1A9R2393324. 
 
This recall affects the Bendix Park Valve Module (PVM) which may intermittently become stuck 
in the un-parked position and may not transition from un-parked to parked when the park 
switch is pulled on the vehicle dashboard. In the interim, if abnormal Intellipark brake switch 
LED operation is observed, the vehicle must be parked by depleting air storage by fanning-down 
the air brake system with the service brake pedal. If a driver does detect the PVM malfunction 
indications and does not properly fan down the brakes, the vehicle may unintentionally move 
which increases the likelihood of a crash. 
 
A complete description of the recall remedy is included in the Work Instructions attached to 
this letter. The remedy is available now. Please make sure that the proper dealership personnel 
are familiar with the remedy and warranty procedures. The remedy is offered free of charge to 
the customer.     
 
Please be reminded that it is a violation of Federal law for a dealer to deliver a new motor 
vehicle covered by this notification under a sale or lease until the defect is remedied. 
 
Please contact Nikola’s Customer Service Department at (888) 429-9216 or 
service@nikolamotor.com with any questions about this notice. 


